
 

 

HAWSTEAD PARISH COUNCIL 

Brokesbourne 

Stanningfield Road 

Great Whelnetham 

IP30 0TY 

Mr Terry Clements, 

Olivers barn,  

Donkey Lane,  

Stanningfield,  

Bury St Edmunds,  

IP 29 4RA. 

29 November 2021 

 

Dear Terry 

Hawstead Parish Council wishes to formally thank you for your long and dedicated period of service to 

this village and the wider community as West Suffolk Councillor and, before that, Suffolk County 

Councillor. 

 This community has valued the steadfast support you have demonstrated to residents during your 

period of office. You attended most Council meetings – not to mention many of the different community 

events which have gone on in Hawstead; you have always spoken up for the village at WSC planning 

committee meetings to communicate the Parish Council’s observations on various proposals to those 

making decisions; you were always ready to help this community with funding for various projects which 

would not have got off the ground except with your input.  

You have been a fantastic friend to and servant of this community and you will be a very hard act to 

follow. 

The Council wishes you and your family every best wish for the future. 

Yours sincerely 

 

C Hibbert -Parish Council clerk 

Cc Cllr Margaret Marks – Chair West Suffolk Council  

cc Cllr John West - Chair Hawstead PC 


